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potential. We recognize that such projects require
appropriately shared participation and
responsibility as well as adequate rules concerning
access to the results achieved, the transfer•of
technology and the use of technologies involved.

17. We welcome the positive responses of the Member
States of the European Space Agency (ESA), Canada
and Japan to the invitation of the President of the
United States to co-operate in the United States
Manned Space Station Programme on the basis of a
genuine partnership and a fair and appropriate
exchange of information, experience and
technologies. Discussions on intergovernmental
co-operation in development and utilization of
permanently manned space stations will begin
promptly. We also welcome the conclusions of the
ESA Council on the need for Europe to maintain and
expand its autonomous capability in space activity,
and on the long-term European Space Plan and its
objectives.

18. Vie welcome the report from the Technology, Growth
and Employment Working Group on the work done in the
eighteen areas of co-operation and invite the"Group
to complete its review by the end of the year. We
welcome the positive contribution which the
Ministerial Conference on "Technological Development
and Employment" held in Venice has made towards
wider acceptance of the role of technological change
in promoting growth and employment. We also welcome
the results of the Rambouillet Conference on
Bioethics and thank the Federal Republic of Germany
for its willingness to'host a symposium on
neurobiology in 1986.

19. We have agreed to meet again next year and have
accepted the Japanese Prime Minister's invitation to
meet in Japan.


